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The failure of the flow through the SW effluent radiation monitoring system
would normally have been indicated to the operators by the liquid process
monitor flow switch causing a downscale indication, The flow switch, as a
result of silt build-up within the switch, failed to provide the low flow
indication to the operators,

Based on information readily available to the operators, it appeared that
the SW effluent radiation monitoring system was working in a normal
fashion. The system piping and instrument diagrams do not provide the kind
of information that would allow an operator to suspect that by isolating
thte CW system the SW system would be drained. The failed flow switch did
not provide an alarm to indicate that the sampling system was receiving an
insufficient flow stream. The logs taken of the instruments indicate that
the SW effluent radiation monitoring system was indicating normal levels of
radiation within the SW system.

- P Corrective Actions (Immediate and Subsequent)

a. Immediate Actions

Upon determination that the SW effluent radiation monitoring system
was inoperative, the grab samples required by Technical Specification
Table 3.9.1 were taken. The moniotoring system was repaired.

The system was returned to service when the normal valve line-up for
the service water and the circulating water system were returned to
normal.

b. Subsequent Actions

The service water system procedure was revised to require that the
operators check the function of the service water radiation monitor
following shifting of the discharge mode.

The control roow round sheets were revised to include a once/shift
check that the s> vice water radiation monitor readings are in the
normal range (i.v. operable) and that there are no alarms present.

Cautionary statements have been added to the SW system procedure to
prevent the SW system from being partially drained with the resultant
tripping of the sample pump.

Chemistry personnel will continue their weekly check for flow at the
monitor,
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Written information was provided to operations shift personnel
reiterating the monitoring system operation.

Investigations are being conducted into methods to reduce the poten-

tial of silt build-up in the SW effluent radiation monitoring system
flow switch.

In summary, we believe that the short-term and subsequent corrective
measures fully address the violation.

We trust that the information provided above is acceptable; however, should
you have questions or desire additional information, please contact us.

Very truly yours,

VERMONT YANKEE NUCLEAR POWER CORPORATION

Vice President
Manager of Operations

/dm

cc: J.T. Wiggins, Region I
USNRC Regiona)l Administrator, Region I
USNRC Resident Inspector, VYNFC



